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Bishop Bambera's Reflection for the First 
Week of Advent 

 

 

Bishop Bambera will once again offer video reflections for the faithful of 
the Diocese of Scranton this Advent Season.  
 

The First Sunday of Advent is this coming weekend, Dec. 3, 2023. 
 

We will provide a video each week here in The Catholic Light Weekly E-
Newsletter, as well as on our Diocesan social media platforms. We 
encourage you to watch them and share them - to spread the Good News of 
the Coming of Our Lord, Jesus Christ! 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhgx8V5jVwJ_5aprhEZiQHmYnY158RsKKtQ6VCYfvhsmplzn5StG6pRDlg6ZS9-olP20ZOw15-7vokQfkXDtcVKrQ==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


In addition, all people are invited to join in Evening Prayer during the 
Sundays in Advent at the Cathedral of Saint Peter as indicated below. 
These Evening Prayer Services will also be broadcast live on CTV: Catholic 
Television of the Diocese of Scranton. 

 

 

 

Masses, processions, and celebrations for Feast of 
Our Lady of Guadalupe  



 

 

Through the intercession of “Virgen de Guadalupe,” plans for the Feast of 
Our Lady of Guadalupe in December are proceeding in many different 
parishes.  
 

Particularly in the areas of large Latino populations in the Diocese of 
Scranton, the annual observance commemorates the appearance of the 
Virgin Mary to a Mexican Indian peasant — now venerated as Saint Juan 
Diego — in December 1531 in Tepeyac, near present-day Mexico City.  
 

The Blessed Mother's appearance is believed to have resulted in millions of 
conversions to Catholicism, and her message of hope continues to inspire 
those of Hispanic descent. In 1946, Pope Pius XII declared Our Lady of 
Guadalupe as Patroness of the Americas.  
 

The Our Lady of Guadalupe feast is officially held on Dec. 12 but many 
celebrations and Novenas will be held in parishes leading up to that day - 
in which everyone is welcome to join! 

 

Click Here for a Full listing of Our Lady of Guadalupe Celebrations in 
Both English and Spanish  

 

 

 

 

 

Blue Christmas Service to be held at Saint Ann 
Basilica Parish Dec. 21 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhg6Zcf_DX4VAVr0W2Iw0wG_nRhudv7FnJUg6is2egCQABbLxgYG-PcI0WSLH6kfLpmCtL6YNFod_Gs5q0wnyBgRtNUPBnWaMsTFvtxhm7bwAyuFSH6q9kSqvNtfiTnYjtaenv22D-HnFikRJ52MZjAQeUcBdknSs3fa5P1ruTcCIX4ViOM2h20B9n9Md2czRBOE3gsYhnPARf6EwuSS8N_nQc1GmdjMdKSsm4J6xxDeKVUhaAfVBguli9gmrTFjyjl&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhg6Zcf_DX4VAVr0W2Iw0wG_nRhudv7FnJUg6is2egCQABbLxgYG-PcI0WSLH6kfLpmCtL6YNFod_Gs5q0wnyBgRtNUPBnWaMsTFvtxhm7bwAyuFSH6q9kSqvNtfiTnYjtaenv22D-HnFikRJ52MZjAQeUcBdknSs3fa5P1ruTcCIX4ViOM2h20B9n9Md2czRBOE3gsYhnPARf6EwuSS8N_nQc1GmdjMdKSsm4J6xxDeKVUhaAfVBguli9gmrTFjyjl&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


 

 

The Seasons of Advent and Christmas are filled with joy and anticipation 
for many people - but they can also be a challenging time of year for others. 
 

All people of good will are invited to a Blue Christmas Service on Thursday, 
Dec. 21, at 5:45 p.m. at Saint Ann's Basilica in Scranton.  
 

This service, which is being put together by the NEPA Parish Mental 
Health Ministries, will be a contemplative prayer service of peace, healing 
and hope for anyone who is mourning or experiencing hurt of any kind. 
Whether you are feeling blue or not, this gathering service unites us 
together to support one another as we express the fullness of God’s 
goodness, faithfulness, and love.  
 

You are welcome to come alone or invite a friend to this service of comfort. 
 

Click Here for More Information on the Blue Christmas Service on Dec. 
21  

 

 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhgLjqFXuZ1iq5VfUlavnwhup_Efy_NGdgXg0t10dWYBXcLCXWMKyAUwKO3ubO5-s8TfFgG68A_NmiG9rXChBsdobVVnxmu9wjyDn3wm9bPANhTsGdjzhd6gqwq8Bnl6KeCpTMC_qfvkEe_l-xLbjOAMJY0t0lwtKjKB7Adn2Z5kpa3Go7TuHpBWi7qYa1teoH420s0U7B8JRyjaxLIOipIcmAZ3K3bpwFn&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhgLjqFXuZ1iq5VfUlavnwhup_Efy_NGdgXg0t10dWYBXcLCXWMKyAUwKO3ubO5-s8TfFgG68A_NmiG9rXChBsdobVVnxmu9wjyDn3wm9bPANhTsGdjzhd6gqwq8Bnl6KeCpTMC_qfvkEe_l-xLbjOAMJY0t0lwtKjKB7Adn2Z5kpa3Go7TuHpBWi7qYa1teoH420s0U7B8JRyjaxLIOipIcmAZ3K3bpwFn&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


Registration is open for "Bold and Beloved" Women's 
Retreat in January 

 

 

Women from throughout the Diocese of Scranton are invited to join us for 
a weekend of fellowship and spiritual refreshment! 
 

The "Bold and Beloved" Retreat will feature reflections and discussions on 
the teachings of St. Thérèse of Lisieux, led by Kara Kardell and Fred 
Shellabarger, founders of Draw Near, a movement that draws people close 
to Christ and one another. 
 

The weekend retreat will be held Jan. 26-28 at Holy Transfiguration 
Retreat Center in Dalton.  
 

The cost is $75 student (18-23); $125 for a shared room; $175 for a single 
room.  
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhgd1NxHYr0JznbNFJGmuN4mEDxF43TR_ge0JXioq6qDuBDsENaHAyrEMQXU_rtexKs3BcS2geDTnhrXE2buLfk3A==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


For more information or to register for the retreat, please click on the link 
below! 

Click Here for More Information or to Register for the "Bold and Beloved" 
Women's Retreat  

 

 

 

 

 

Pope says he has serious bronchial infection 
 

 

 

“As you can see, I am alive,” Pope Francis told a group of health care 
managers Nov. 30. 
 

At the brief meeting with participants in a seminar on the ethics of health 
care management, the pope said he was suffering from a “bronchial 
condition. Thank God it was not pneumonia,” but he said it was a very 
serious bronchial infection. 
 

“I no longer have a fever, but I am still on antibiotics and things like that,” 
he told the group. 
 

He had canceled his appointments Nov. 25 because of “flu-like symptoms” 
and went that afternoon to a Rome hospital for a CT scan of his chest. In 
the following days, he canceled some appointments and had aides read his 
prepared texts at other events. 

Read the Full Story from Catholic News Service  
 

 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhglEZIfooxtlTKvh1SquZoQGfUK-mF3mFwcLSkwMSGBWYRpTTQP4mBV4HAM5mb9WJ00ALguX34QL1i-f5yf27aGX8xAsYTZypWFZcwqj69ridZT1ylz-lKZp-udUfAMarRCRA_YnIzEO9TpwQ9tpDL-6pqT6TlVSeDEbR0Enf5eBrfi8nrQlm0DLluk-WvCG88Mb2aTJwsIEwBHuqg_1e-pg==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhglEZIfooxtlTKvh1SquZoQGfUK-mF3mFwcLSkwMSGBWYRpTTQP4mBV4HAM5mb9WJ00ALguX34QL1i-f5yf27aGX8xAsYTZypWFZcwqj69ridZT1ylz-lKZp-udUfAMarRCRA_YnIzEO9TpwQ9tpDL-6pqT6TlVSeDEbR0Enf5eBrfi8nrQlm0DLluk-WvCG88Mb2aTJwsIEwBHuqg_1e-pg==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhg1W9pfFYYfQ-LAsgph_titnvdenw5LsRsUlMKWkR8-Ixyt4IDC8z2Hv1sU3v5v0kTFshm2cNzDl7yUGjpQ4V3tWa-johHQHmIOm8CedABGSuv1MHA4xaO2jykbtcQuloOJLiKTV3_zBZdWRWj1GvtbQsJJT3FCChsUtoTeUUidw-aVVi-EUSkeIRqo7y_RSvsLS3IU7Rwpj5cbo4w2ZsmGQ==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


Collection for Religious Retirement Fund to take place 
Dec. 9-10 

 

 

The Diocese of Scranton will hold the Retirement Fund for Religious 
collection Dec. 9-10. The parish-based appeal is coordinated by the 
National Religious Retirement Office (NRRO) in Washington, D.C. 
Proceeds help religious communities across the country to care for aging 
members. 
 

Last year, the Diocese of Scranton donated more than $72,800 to the 
collection. 
 

“We are privileged to support those who have dedicated their lives to 
tireless service,” NRRO Executive Director John Knutsen said. “We are 
immensely grateful for the continuing generosity of U.S. Catholic donors to 
this vital cause.” 

 

Read the Full Story from The Catholic Light  
 

 

 

 

 

Evangelization includes caring for the poor and the 
earth, pope says 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhgTWJPqgr6iKSBURGKaEMHsKIcol4ml8NIMIy-gfM4aEhMDORcVObNzt_14vGTPJmeQHNwS1qDsDosEaHwjN6LOttMHXryRXHPDGZ5eOzimtH8u74eapG1quGYd9vqljb3qeUNW3DtSxlmmaBu-fByU6l6phApX4PJ3-S9m0ZMKj94IyGYZb-Pbw8N8I_OfuFMwK4fIpjdfu-1aaVsu4H9SC54rtsdsvgUXAXGveO6U61txuB4vVlgTQ==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


 

An effective proclamation of the Gospel must speak with hope to the real-
life problems of the poor, to the need to protect the earth and to the ability 
of people of good will to change the social and financial systems that harm 
the poor and the environment, Pope Francis said. 
 

“Ten years after the publication of ‘Evangelii Gaudium’ (‘The Joy of the 
Gospel’), let us reaffirm that only if we listen to the often-silenced cry of 
the earth and of the poor can we fulfill our evangelizing mission, live the 
life Jesus proposes to us and contribute to solving the grave problems of 
humanity,” the pope wrote to a conference marking the anniversary of his 
first exhortation. 

Read the Full Story from Catholic News Service  
 

 

 

 

 

Ave Maria University offers free Catholic online 
courses highlighting the true, good, beautiful 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhgYMiQvcvXqccio8euwuTENTErcKBLaUw6MyU5lTIuu1jvjuLvvJITb9j_AbiNcNSnSR1TkRUEy6hibhihijpsQXKGV3Y8Cly_5WyXjbvUvUliLgvcqlCEMj5xSGFcKuDMPexSNwN01Y_yLRtm4frIOmmlgo3PT9xmGMrxxX5OZnDlyZSnIfR1ChwPxkQh4dRvW6tpHdIdWsXXmkkadelC9YHYPkRA74T0nftxwE8_H2FQ3SZyZ9YNrQ==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


 

 

Ave Maria University is now offering “The Pursuit of Wisdom,” a series of 
free online courses presented by university faculty that provides practical 
wisdom and insights on interesting topics and themes to help Catholics 
contemplate the true, good and beautiful. 
 

The series so far consists of seven courses, which can also be accessed at 
thepursuitofwisdom.org and via apps, and covers a variety of subjects with 
broad appeal. Each video course is between one to three hours and broken 
down into segments for ease of viewing, addressing such themes as 
artificial intelligence and computer science; motherhood and relationship; 
stewardship and environment; scholars and saints; and the foundations of 
America. 

 

Read the Full Story from Our Sunday Visitor  
 

 

 

 

 

Abortions increased during the last year 
with Roe still in place, CDC report says 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhgPXKH_D73Y26XlItEK9YArnAKDgF5U0ey1F6o6nABh9mqQLklEviOAgS_i-PDVGxqZbwXEQYWqsU3xr7PyCeYQc6UcncihylvZZaes4RrJNi4a7zTky3vC_11ZRWoQofa5yfHxdLzyPYoQdTMOuSBWVemP-5_MRqR-5xwRH4NUcMGkSsuVCglc8YOGrC5qXA-53V5l2Z9ldUXhA4bumBcBoGUfEMNZAsBTt8Bhhh8fe3eceDqEeefshsjaE7Srh2_-Q80dhxGynpWBhaduHCFTw==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


 

 

The number of abortions in the U.S. increased in 2021, according to new 
data from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, the U.S. 
national public health agency, and the agency’s last report of such data 
with Roe v. Wade still in place. 
 

For nearly 50 years following the Jan. 22, 1973, Roe decision, abortion was 
legally considered a constitutional right. The Supreme Court later 
overturned the Roe decision in June 2022 with its decision in Dobbs v. 
Jackson Women’s Health Organization, allowing both recent and long-
established state laws restricting abortion access to take effect. 
 

Since the Dobbs decision in 2022, states across the country have 
alternately moved to restrict or expand access to abortion. 

 

Read the Full Story from Our Sunday Visitor  
 

 

 

 

 

Have you answered "Our Call to Serve?" 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7e22DCnRHQhgfUV9B_5l1QSPVNiA9Blzyu0nmpF8hMD6Mv9GQPzc4i7tf6Q_ex7KbMUgHFldrbPfKjeNDJPp7Nnvw4pGFi6D_WnXLy3Zc5DSRQ9m9LyPD__r3VCJe_W7wrywmslIitr5zLPhdfH7sKclnohzJVk-EQvPQ1qCkejVVToX8muAolg-OAbr4TxDK2cA2gioyly6aC_4CKP36Md-JhgyCVKBhMlsBbxeMxksiZx-d9c4N5RJQO8eVqta7o-Y6f2eDftDadItFSKT5ig=&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


 

Gifts to the 2023 Diocesan Annual Appeal are needed to help support life-
changing ministries across the Diocese of Scranton. 
 

From helping to support seminarians and retired priests, to supporting 
Catholic education and Communication efforts, to helping Catholic Social 
Services serve thousands of our neighbors - the work supported by the 
Annual Appeal is more than any one parish can do on its own! 
 

Please prayerfully consider a gift today and click on the link below or call 
(570) 207-2250. 

 

Click Here to Give a Gift to the 2023 Diocesan Annual Appeal Now!  
 

 

 

 

 

  

Follow Us 
 

         
 

Diocese of Scranton 

300 Wyoming Avenue,  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7Yrzm9ztHQWR1ehPxphFsTW2FczP5INIdOzcactp-4hCK_hiFaeEUSIOmGZxVvxxmpsEXrpOaoSuepqyfd7JKECoCI4mCOeaL8c0E3ryIcOuefTvxqnwDN8qHydVKZD9cfSrauod2SagangEFFn-JZqqNCUcumCqaA==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7ZO8FLEEuDMBHOPt_5awBxI0uY98HHzp9PS_fohnJFitDx-DlVYHhYi937WzZctHsAZoSHoGLVATxcj_U5WSKmRCk2lL6r0D60wr_FIZruZxly1AsEWQL6c=&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7Rm_GWkr7ES1vzZq-cDb4jbC0bezktrLivMOuyWLldE47spVEAHwXcEB8mUFXOetuNXtA-MB5VKWoKJtZIYEbn731_cGacrAFXWBRoYuXY78&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7QpvG-1E4tA6E-2FItSdJvSMvs886YjCMQgKnZWvx2gg_nu0nJFFPF5ioM6rbQkeMMa-1sfwmarmpp7GnWbkuOHE5VS3lhw_Zm7guK_NBwmf7IiLDxohMgzPfH_8IpL-uw==&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001jXC1XRJ5iLpqOTHolagJTlou7xs2_ZVrSC5ohvzWzea7OLLrenpy7QpvG-1E4tA6mA5-TRwRkuhYFAg0whCm8HVzJCogfO0Yw5gDaYDybDkWVOUNGZqCtMDv1tBTzvRZ2S1pG3oUzYYambHGkHQjYrUwt0ROCzvm&c=EsQJLkdKLXgKygfHLcwKHds_0CuU8653_z-YgoThZGlH8E_70ydqBg==&ch=01H9UA9icmwujMldg7owXUOo5X4uH4u-S2l2qb_LbQzQztAhOLWvRg==


Scranton, PA 18503-1279 

(570) 207-2238 

www.dioceseofscranton.org 
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